Freedom of Information Act 2000 – school forecasts
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
a. Rushey Mead Academy
b. Soar Valley College
c. Babington Academy
d. Beaumont Leys School
e. English Martyrs' Catholic School

A. Regarding the schools above please provide the latest school forecasts, preferably for each individual school or, if unavailable, by school planning area (please also specify whether these forecast solely include the impact of consented developments or do these figures include allocated sites which are consented or sites in a Local Plan which are yet to be consented?)

Answer:

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 

Forecast data up to 2024-25 can be found on the central government website here: https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/school-capacity-academic-year-2017-to-2018. 
These figures include sites with planning permission, however, they do not include sites allocated under the local plan. 

B. For each school in the above school planning areas please:

(i) provide the Net Capacity Assessment form for each school, or if the school is now an academy, the most recent form which the Council holds.
Please see attached files

(ii) provide copies of any feasibility studies undertaken within the past 5 years to add capacity at any of these schools; please confirm how many school places these schools will have as a result and when these places will be available; and please confirm the capacity details of any new schools to be opened in the Leicester City Council area within the next 5 years.

There are no new plans to add permanent capacity to any of the above schools.
(iii) provide the data for each school and for each year since 2012 showing (a) how many places have been allocated at each school to out of catchment children (detailing from which other schools' catchment areas) and (b) how many places have been allocated at each school to children living outside the Leicester City Council area.

Please see attached spreadsheet – data is only held from 2016 with only partial data available for 2016.
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information 2012 to 2016 is not held by Leicester City Council.

Full data is only held for 2017, 2018 and 2019. 
Please note that English Martyrs does not have a catchment area defined.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


